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Ruth Cavanagh <rcavanagh@southrussell.com> Mon, Oct 9, 2023 at 5:24 PM

To: William Koons <mayor@southrussell.com>, Street Commissioner <streets@southrussell.com>, Gerald Canton
<gcanton@southrussell.com>, Ruth Cavanagh <rcavanagh@southrussell.com>, Danielle Romanowski
<fiscalofficer@southrussell.com>, Administrative Assistant <adminassist@southrussell.com>

Meeting called to order @ 10:05. Attendees Cavanagh, Canton, Koons, Alder and Robby Arnold of CF Cemetery. Arnold
spoke at length regarding cremation burials at CF Evergreen Cemetery. Specific questions raised were about possibility

of SRV requiring vaults for cremation burials. Arnold advised against this. Further he stated that 99% of cemeteries do not

require vaults for Cremation.
CF suggests cremains (which are given to family in a plastic bag) be placed in a hard-surface container, which includes
wood, metal, hard plastic, resin, marble. Glass is NOT permitted at CF.
Wood may degrade, this is a consideration. Some people want this, as a Green Burial.
Arnold gave much more info. CF has 3 Columbariums for use by CF residents only. Columbarium burials demand much
less of Cemetery employees than do full burials. Cremations are increasing, compared to full burials. CF works Monday -
Saturday noon.
Other business:
Final plans for Golden Gate flag project & plaques. Ruth discussed with Bill Miller.
Streets Alder had 3 quotes for roof;
$26K Hershberger
$29K Campopiano
$38K Third Estimate
Further, gutters on the east side of the Street Department building are failing & need attention/replacing.
Discussion about the Pavilion gutters & shades, ok for now.
Park Cmte meets 10/11/23 @ 5:30 to discuss going forward with 2024 Fall festival.
Mayor Koons met with CRWP on 10/5/23 for the annual park walk. He, Cavanagh & Alder are interested in a 'burn'.
Discussion of playground equipment in OTA magazine.
Mayor continuing discussion with owner of 131 Fairview, with 3 lots.
Hope to have some small Park family affair for the April 8, 2024 Total Eclipse.

Respectfully submitted,
Ruth Cavanagh
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